
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

January flew by as fast as I do when heading inside after outside supervision! We’ve been lucky with the 
weather and are making the most of the rink. The students are also having a blast on the hill. 

February is going to be a busy month—even with a week off! The Grade 5 to 8 class will be heading to Wapiti for 
a ski and snowboard trip on Friday, February 7th. They’ll all take a lesson before spending a few hours on the 
slopes. A huge thanks to Miss Scragg for organizing this fun activity. 

On February 10th, we’ll be welcoming some Carlton students to our school for a special visit. These athletes will 
be reading with the Grade 1/2 class, presenting to the older grades, and joining in Phys Ed classes and recess. 
We’re excited to have them with us! 

As requested by our students last year, we’re working on adding more experiences outside of school. Recently, 
our Grade 5 to 8 students visited Osborne School to hear a presentation by Cody Demerais. The presentation 
was fantastic, and our students were commended on their behavior. Cody Demerais is a proud Métis man, 
family-oriented, and the 2021 ABEX Award Winner for Young Entrepreneur of the Year through the 
Saskatchewan Chamber of Commerce. With a passion for helping others, Cody has turned life’s challenges into 
a platform for empowerment and success. He prioritizes family, embracing the role of a present and dedicated 
father and husband. Cody shared his deeply personal journey of overcoming life’s toughest battles. Now a 
successful entrepreneur, life coach, and motivational speaker, he empowers audiences to break free from the 
weight of their past and embrace a limitless future. With raw authenticity, he offers a message of hope, 
resilience, and the belief that no matter how difficult the road has been, anyone can rise above their 
circumstances and create a life of purpose and success. 

We’ve also started a partnership with the Saskatchewan Urban Native Teacher Education Program (SUNTEP). 
A group of fourth-year teacher candidates will be joining us every Wednesday to practice their physical 
education skills, inviting some of our classes to learn new games and techniques. Our first session was a huge 
success! Additionally, we’ve confirmed new dates for the Mobile Early Learning Workshops, which are sessions 
for children ages 0-4 held in our gym. These will take place on February 25, March 25, April 29, and May 27, 
with a special Readiness for School session in June. We appreciate all our outside partners who come into our 
school, creating new experiences for our students.  

Lastly, I’d love to extend a personal invitation to any parents interested in volunteering at the school. Your 
presence and support mean so much to us! Whether it’s helping students with reading or lending a hand in other 
ways, we’d be thrilled to have you join us. 

Thank you, 

  

Kevin Tait 

 

West Central Public School 
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Upcoming Dates  

February 5 - 13 – Extravaganza Playoff Games 
February 7 – Wapiti Ski Trip (Gr. 5-8) 

February 13 - SCC Bake Sale 

February 9 - 15 – Teacher/Staff Appreciation Week 

February 17 - Family Day 

February 17-21 - February Break (No School) 

February 25 – Mobile Early Learning (10:30-12) 

February 26 – Pink Shirt Day 

February 27 – SCC Hot Lunch  

March 6 – Boston Pizza Hot Meal 

March 7 – Ribbon Skirt/Shirt Day 

 

 

Cold Weather 

 

As we move into February, we can still expect cold weather.  Please 
ensure that your children are dressed appropriately for the conditions of 
the day. We are outside for recess, if the combined temperature and 
wind chill are -30 degrees Celsius or warmer. We check the temperature 
hourly with Environment Canada at http://weather.gc.ca/city/pages/sk-
27_metric_e.html.  Let’s make sure we are prepared! 
 
 

Donation of Skates needed 
 

 

West Central  School is 

looking for gently used  

skates – Sizes 9 to 13.  

Thank you!  
 
 

Kindergarten Registration 

 
We are now accepting registrations for the 
2025/2026 school year. Registration forms can 
be found on the SRSD website, or here at the 
school. If you or anyone you know is interested 
in having children attend West Central in the 
fall, please feel free to call with any questions 
you may have. 
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SCC News 
 

 

We are excited to announce our upcoming School Bake Sale on 
February 13, 2025!  
 
If you’d like to contribute, we would greatly appreciate your baked 
goods. While donations are encouraged, they are not 
necessary—your support in any form means a lot. 
 
Here are some helpful tips if you’re able to donate: 
1. Individual Packaging: Packaging items individually (e.g., 
wrapping cookies, squares, or muffins) helps avoid cross-contamination and makes them easy to 
handle and sell. 
2. Nut-Free Ingredients: To ensure the safety of all students, please avoid using nuts in your recipes. 
3. Clear Labels: If you are able, please label your items with a brief description, such as "chocolate chip 
cookies" or "gluten-free brownies." Including allergen information (e.g., "contains dairy") is especially 
helpful, as we have several students with allergies/intolerances. 
4. Drop-Off Details: Donations can be dropped off at school on February 12 by 3 PM. 
5. Store-Bought Welcome: Don’t have time to bake? Store-bought goodies are welcome too! 
6. Carry-out containers: If your child plans on purchasing treats, sending them with a container with a 
lid to store their goodies is much appreciated. 
Thank you for supporting our bake sale, whether by donating, volunteering, or simply stopping by to 
enjoy a treat. Every little bit helps us make this event a success! 
 

 

 
Hot lunch will be on Thursday, February 27th.   
It will be a delicious meal of turkey casserole. 

 

Mobile Early Learning Prince Albert 
 
Great news!  Chantelle Sprenger with Mobile Early Learning will  
be hosting another workshop at West Central Public School on  
February 25th.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
You’ll also want to mark your calendars for 
these workshop dates: March 25th, April 29th 
and May 27th. 
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